
  

 

 

JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 
HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 
(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

June 17, 2021 
 
The Honorable Patrick Leahy 
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
S-128, The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20510 

 The Honorable Richard Shelby 
Vice Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
S-128, The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20510 

 
The Honorable Tammy Baldwin    The Honorable John Hoeven 
Chair        Ranking Member 
Senate Appropriations Subcommittee   Senate Appropriations Subcommittee  
on Agriculture, Rural Development,    on Agriculture, Rural Development, 
Food and Drug Administration and    Food and Drug Administration and 
Related Agencies          Related Agencies 
Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 
 
 
Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chair Baldwin and Ranking Member Hoeven: 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 
congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 
Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration and Related Agencies 
Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the 
Standing Rules of the Senate. 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Jeanne Shaheen 
United States Senator 



1 
 

Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 
2022 Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration and Related Agencies 
Appropriations Bill 
 

Project Location 

 

Recipient Name Project Purpose 
Amount 

Requested 
(in thousands) 

Bristol, NH  Town of Bristol Funds from this request would 
support the Town of Bristol’s 
efforts to deliver reliable broadband 
services to residents and 
local businesses who need it for 
telework, telemedicine, 
distance learning and research. 

$994 

Carroll County, NH  Mt. Washington 
Valley Economic 
Council 

This project supports infrastructure 
upgrades at the Mt. 
Washington Valley Technology 
Village Business Resource 
Center, including the installation of 
water, sewer, road and 
broadband networks. 

$200 

Claremont, NH  City of Claremont  Funding from this request will 
support the installation of a fire 
sprinkler system in the Claremont 
Opera House. 

$100 

Durham, NH  University of New 
Hampshire 

This request supports a statewide 
initiative led by the 
University of New Hampshire and 
the New Hampshire 
Veterinary Diagnostics Laboratory 
to expand the molecular 
diagnostics capacity of the New 
England region. 

$100 

Grafton County, NH  Mid-State Community 
Development 
Corporation 

This project will support the 
renovation of an existing 8,400 
square foot building in Plymouth, 
NH, to allow the Mid-State 
Community Development 
Corporation to better meet the 
needs of children and families in 
Grafton County. 

$200 



2 
 

Grafton County, NH  Society for the 
Protection of New 
Hampshire Forests 

This project supports infrastructure 
investments at The Rocks 
in Grafton County, replacing a 
community economic and 
educational resource lost to fire in 
2019 by renovating an 
existing historic barn as a net-zero 
forest exploration center. 

$100 

Grafton County, NH  Town of Campton This project supports the purchase 
and installation of 2 VHF 
P25 compliant interoperability Radio 
repeaters and the 
additional equipment that will be 
needed to operate this new 
system. 

$175 

Grafton and Merrimack 
Counties, NH 

 Town of Bristol Funding from this request will offset 
costs associated with the 
construction of a new 22,000 square 
foot public safety building 
in Bristol, NH. 

$75 

Littleton, NH  Town of Littleton Funding from this request will be 
used to offset the costs 
associated with the implementation 
of Phase II of the Littleton 
Main Street project, which would 
address a number of 
challenges in the area to include: re-
alignment a dangerous 
intersection in downtown, 
installation of sidewalks and 
pedestrian walkways and additional 
parking. 

$100 

Merrimack County, NH  Town of Warner This project will help to create a 
mile of multi-use trail in 
Merrimack County as well as 
provide improvements to the 
natural habitat along the trail. 

$200 

Newport, NH  Town of Newport Funds from this request will help to 
offset costs associated 
with building a new community 
center in Newport, NH. 

$200 
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Northumberland, NH  Town of 
Northumberland 

This request would help to fund the 
construction of a new 
public safety building in 
Northumberland, NH, which would 
house all services in one building 
and provide for the safe 
operation of all of the town’s 
emergency services. 

$200 

Sandwich, NH  Town of Sandwich This request supports a public-
private partnership to construct 
a fiber optic broadband network 
which will service the Town of 
Sandwich and provide reliable 
internet access for households 
and local businesses in the area. 

$1,000 

Strafford County, NH  Town of Durham This project supports efforts to 
expand and strengthen the 
health and safety functions of the 
Town of Durham’s fire 
station. 

$75 

Swanzey, NH  Town of Swanzey This request would help to offset 
costs associated with the 
construction of a new fire station in 
Swanzey, NH, which will 
improve the town’s ability to meet 
the community’s needs 
and improve the fire department’s 
ability to recruit and retain 
call/volunteer members. 

$200 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 

Commerce, Justice and Science Appropriations Bill 
 

Project 

Location 

 

Recipient 

Name 
Project Purpose 

Amount 

Requested 

(in 

thousands) 

Cheshire 

County, NH 

 City of Keene 

Police 

Department 

This project would provide funding for 50 Body Worn 

Camera (BWC) units and equip 16 cruisers with 

integrated In-Car Video Systems, as well as associated 

Wireless Access Points and necessary training and 

start-up equipment. It would also provide the Keene 

Police Department (PD) with unlimited cloud storage 

and the software necessary to run the program and 

conduct redaction as necessary for Right to Know 

requests based on NH Statute. Keene PD is requesting 

this funding to meet the NH Law Enforcement 

Accountability, Community, and Transparency 

Commission’s recommendation to implement BWC 

programs in all New Hampshire law enforcement 

agencies as part of New Hampshire law enforcement 

reforms. 

$415 

Cheshire 

County, NH 

 Cheshire 

County 

Sherriff’s 

Office 

This project would replace Cheshire County Sherriff’s 

Office Dispatch Center existing public safety and 

emergency communications network with a wide area 

digital network radio system. The project will also 

support engineering studies that will provide 

recommendations for the strategic placement and best 

use of the remote radio and relay sites and provide 

solutions that best address how to fill in radio 

communications gaps in the highly rural areas. 

$750 

Concord, NH  McAuliffe-

Shepard 

Discovery 

Center  

This project would replace the Discovery Center’s 92 

planetarium seats (installed in 1990) with new 

adjustable seating that would provide a better view of 

presentations on the Center’s overhead domed screen. 

The funds would also allow for the Center to replace 

their old projectors with a newer, more energy-

efficient model. 

$348 

Durham, NH  The University 

of New 

Hampshire 

This proposal builds on the University of New 

Hampshire's (UNH) efforts to construct a unique, 

ultra-sensitive magnetometer array to better 

understand how Earth’s geomagnetic environment 

responds to space weather generated by the sun. This 

work, and these instruments, help build interest in 

STEM and space research at the undergraduate level 

through Space Weather UnderGround (SWUG), and 

graduate level through federal projects where students 

$501 



in the SWUG can get hands-on experience with flight 

instrumentation. 

Exeter, NH  Town of Exeter 

Police 

Department 

This project would provide funding for the Exeter 

Police Department (PD) to purchase body-worn 

camera (BWC) units and equip cruisers with 

integrated In-Car Video Systems, as well as associated 

Wireless Access Points and necessary training and 

start-up equipment. Exeter PD is requesting this 

funding to meet the New Hampshire Law 

Enforcement Accountability, Community, and 

Transparency Commission’s recommendation to 

implement BWC programs in all New Hampshire law 

enforcement agencies as part of New Hampshire law 

enforcement reforms. 

$232 

Greenland, NH  Greenland 

Police 

Department 

This project would allow the Greenland Police 

Department (PD) to purchase 9 body-worn camera 

(BWC) units and access the cloud storage and the 

software necessary to run the program and conduct 

redaction as necessary for Right to Know requests 

based on New Hampshire Statute. Greenland PD is 

requesting this funding to meet the New Hampshire 

Law Enforcement Accountability, Community, 

and Transparency Commission’s recommendation to 

implement BWC programs in all New Hampshire law 

enforcement agencies as part of New Hampshire law 

enforcement reforms. 

$70 

Greenland, NH  Greenland 

Police 

Department 

This project would fund the installation of an 

electronic (via cards or fobs) key security system for 

the Greenland Police Station, which would provide 

documentation of who enters/leaves, access of the 

property/evidence room and building security. The 

funds would cover the cost of the physical security 

system (estimated at five (5) electronic entrances and 

15 cards/fobs to be issued to authorized employees), 

the computer and/or software needed to run/control 

the system. 

$15 

Hillsborough 

County, NH 

 Merrimack 

Police 

Department 

This project would fund the Merrimack Police 

Department and Fire Department’s efforts to upgrade 

to their exiting radio system to an 800 megahertz 

(MHz) digital trunked radio system in order to 

alleviate current coverage issues. Both departments 

have had radio coverage issues while trying to 

transmit inside large structures and other 

geographically compromised areas. 

$1,472 



Nashua, NH  Nashua Police 

Department 

This project would allow the Nashua Police 

Department (PD) to provide interpretation and 

translation services to community members. 

Currently, this service is not provided due to a lack of 

local resources. Nashua PD would contract with an 

outside vendor who would provide interpretation and 

translation 24/7 via phone as well as video conference 

in both the field and a formal setting. 

$95 

Rochester, NH  Municipal 

Alliance for 

Adaptive 

Management 

This federal funding would help the Municipal 

Alliance for Adaptive Management invest in and 

expand both eel grass and oyster restoration in Great 

Bay. The Municipal Alliance for Adaptive 

Management would work with the Piscataqua River 

Estuaries Program to monitor the eel grass growth and 

would partner with other organizations on oyster 

restoration monitoring. Both eel grass and oyster beds 

can naturally help to treat and improve the water 

quality in Great Bay. 

$1,000 

Rockingham 

and Strafford 

Counties, NH 

 The University 

of New 

Hampshire 

This project would expand and renovate the 

University of New Hampshire Jackson Estuarine Lab 

(JEL) by 4,000 sq ft. to: 1) launch a state-of-the-art 

water quality lab that can leverage UNH’s investment 

in genomic sequencing, better engage federal, state, 

and local partners, and provide real time monitoring of 

the Great Bay Estuarine System; 2) provide the local 

support through a new high bay space for marine 

operations (manned, autonomous), aquaculture 

systems for sustainable seafood, expanded diving, and 

field operations; and 3) create convening space to 

support Federal, state, and community engagement 

and coordination. 

$3,813 

Rockingham 

and Strafford 

Counties, NH 

 NH Fish and 

Game 

Department 

This project would fund New Hampshire Fish and 

Game outreach efforts to inform the New Hampshire 

fishing industry of NOAA’s proposed rule related to 

Agency-required efforts to reduce the risk of injury 

and mortality to the North Atlantic Right Whales. The 

funds provided by the request would assist in the 

development of outreach materials and meetings with 

the industry to outline the current issues and obtain 

input on remedies that will help the lobstermen 

comply with the proposed rule modifications. 

$50 

Statewide, NH  NH Department 

of Justice 

This CDS project would allow the New Hampshire 

Department of Justice to solicit applications from New 

Hampshire Law Enforcement for one time capital 

expenses, security upgrades and community police 

initiatives. This will include funding for body and 

dashboard cameras, radio system upgrades, 

bulletproof vests, stipends for training of police 

officers and community policing initiatives. This will 

$500 



allow law enforcement agencies to make important 

upgrades that may not have been available because of 

limited local budgets. 

Statewide, NH NH Department 

of Safety – 

Division of 

State Police 

This CDS proposal would provide the New 

Hampshire State Police with funding needed to obtain 

hardware, software and additional training to 

appropriately respond to the rise in digital crime. The 

project will allow the NH State Police Department of 

Special Investigation to provide improved, free 

services to local Law enforcement agencies as well as 

expanded training for forensics lab staff. 

$1,224 

Statewide, NH Plymouth State 

University 

This project would fund upgrades to the Plymouth 

State University’s (PSU) Draper & Maynard 

Outfitting the Electromechanical Technology and 

Robotics (EMTR) Lab with new technology and 

equipment. EMTR is a new PSU four-year program 

that aims to prepare students for state-of-the-industry 

technology careers in robotics, automation and IoT 

(Internet of Things) technology platforms. 

$1,000 

Strafford 

County, NH 

Durham 

Department of 

Public Safety 

This project would replace the Town of Durham’s 

existing public safety and emergency services land 

mobile radio (LMR) communications equipment 

infrastructure which is obsolete and unserviceable, 

with new modern technology and equipment. The 

Town of Durham and Strafford County government 

are collaborating with Motorola Solutions to build an 

updated communications system. The project is 

shovel-ready (pending funding) and can be 

constructed over a twelve to eighteen month period. 

$900 

Strafford 

County, NH 

Strafford 

County 

This project would allow Strafford County to build out 

an engineered two-way radio system to cover the 

current needs of all County Law Enforcement, Fire, 

EMS and Emergency Management Entities. This 

system will provide portable radio coverage at an 

industry standard of 95% coverage area and 95% 

reliability county-wide to increase responder safety 

and coordination by having reliable and improved 

coverage. 

$750 



  

 

 

JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 

HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

June 16, 2021 

 
The Honorable Patrick Leahy 
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 
S-128, The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20510 

 The Honorable Richard Shelby 
Vice Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 
S-128, The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein    The Honorable John Kennedy 
Chair        Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water    Subcommittee on Energy and Water 
Senate Committee on Appropriations    Senate Committee on Appropriations 

142 Dirksen Senate Office Building    142 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 
 
 

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chair Feinstein and Ranking Member Kennedy: 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 
congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 Energy and 

Water Development Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule 
XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
_______________________________ 

Jeanne Shaheen 

United States Senator 



 

Project 
Location 

 
Recipient 
Name Project Purpose 

Amount 
Requested 

(in thousands) 

Bedford, 
NH 

 Town of 
Bedford 

This project would offset the costs of the 4,500 lineal feet 
of utility upgrades needed to advance the installation of a 
1.04 MW net metered solar array.  

$500 

Derry, NH  Town of 
Derry 

Funds provided by this project would be leveraged support 
the installation of a 2.2 megawatt landfill solar panel 
system that would generate enough electricity to cover 
100% of the town’s municipal electrical usage.  

$500 

Dover, 
NH 

 U.S. Army 
Corps of 
Engineers  

This congressionally directed spending request supports 
efforts by the City of Dover to extend a public river 
walkway along a city-owned, underutilized property to 
connect the parcel with a trail system on conservation land 
located downstream from the Cochecho River.  

$750 

Durham, 
NH 

 University of 
New 
Hampshire 

This funding would support the Oyster River Resiliency 
Project, a proposed community-centric microgrid 
connecting the University of New Hampshire and Town of 
Durham.  

$1,150 

Hanover, 
NH 

 Town of 
Hanover 

The project would replace existing inefficient High 
Pressure Sodium streetlights with efficient, controllable 
LED street lighting.  

$271 

Hanover, 
NH 

 Town of 
Hanover 

This project would support statewide efforts to establish a 
community choice aggregation program that will allow 
local governments in Grafton and Cheshire Counties to 
procure power on behalf of their residents, businesses and 
municipal accounts.  

$750 

Newport, 
NH 

 Town of 
Newport 

This project would fund the installation of a new, energy-
efficient heating, cooling and air ventilation (HVAC) 
system for the 115-year-old Newport Town Building and 
replace existing windows in the building with a more 
energy-efficient alternative.  

$250 

Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator 
Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 Energy and Water Development 
Appropriations Bill 







  

 

 

JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 

HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

June 28, 2021 

 

The Honorable Patrick Leahy 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 The Honorable Richard Shelby 

Vice Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Chris Murphy     The Honorable Shelley More Capito 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Senate Appropriations Subcommittee   Senate Appropriations Subcommittee  

on Homeland Security     Homeland Security 

Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 

 

 

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chair Murphy and Ranking Member Capito: 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 

congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 Homeland 

Security Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of 

the Standing Rules of the Senate. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 
Jeanne Shaheen 

United States Senator 



Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 

Homeland Security Appropriations Bill 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project 

Location 

 

Recipient 

Name 
Project Purpose 

Amount 

Requested 

(in thousands) 

Durham, NH  Town of 

Durham 

Department of 

Public Works 

This congressionally directed spending request 

would assist the Town of Durham in purchasing 

generators for two town water pump stations, the 

Durham Police Station and town public works 

facility. These backup generator at the water 

pumping station would ensure residents in Durham 

as well as the University of New Hampshire 

continue to have water in the event of a prolonged 

power outage. 

$543 

Hampstead, NH  Hampstead Fire 

Department 

This congressionally directed spending request 

would support efforts by the Town of Hampstead 

to renovate an existing fire station into a fully 

interoperable Emergency Operating Center (EOC) 

that will improve the town’s ability to coordinate 

information and emergency resources. 

$200 

Manchester, 

NH 

 City of 

Manchester Fire 

Department 

This congressionally directed spending request 

would assist in providing the City of Manchester 

with an Emergency Operations Center (EOC) to 

facilitate the region’s emergency and disaster 

response efforts. 

$5,000 



  

 

 

JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 

HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

June 24, 2021 

 

The Honorable Patrick Leahy 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 The Honorable Richard Shelby 

Vice Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Jeff Merkley     The Honorable Lisa Murkowski 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Subcommittee on Interior & Environment   Subcommittee on Interior & Environment 

Senate Committee on Appropriations    Senate Committee on Appropriations 

131 Dirksen Senate Office Building    131 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 

 

 

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chair Merkley and Ranking Member Murkowski: 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the congressionally 

directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 Interior, Environment and 

Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV 

of the Standing Rules of the Senate. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 
Jeanne Shaheen 

United States Senator 



Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 

Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill 
 

Project Location 

 

Recipient Name Project Purpose 

Amount 

Requested 

(in 

thousands) 

Bow, NH  Town of Bow To spur economic development, the 

Town established the Bow Business 

Corridor Tax Increment Finance 

District consisting of 422 acres. The 

highest priority project is to extend the 

Town’s existing municipal water 

system to service the properties within 

the District. A large portion of the land 

has been re-zoned for commercial, 

industrial or mixed uses to take 

advantage of its prime location and I-

89/I-93 highway access. The lack of 

public water impedes any future 

development. MtBE was detected in 

Bow Junction and Bow Mills and the 

contamination levels do not meet 

Drinking Water Quality standards set 

by the NH Department of 

Environmental Services. The project 

includes the installation of 

approximately 15,500 linear feet of new 

water main north along NH Route 3A 

to service the District, a water storage 

tank, and water booster. This project is 

included on the State’s Drinking Water 

SRF Intended Use Plan. 

$801 

Canaan, NH  Town and Village of 

Canaan 

Replacing and enhancing drinking 

water infrastructure, including leaded 

water line replacement and river 

crossing protection. 

$1,470 

Concord, NH  NH Preservation 

Alliance 

This project rescues, restores and 

revives the vacant Gasholder building 

in Concord, listed on the National 

Register of Historic Places (2018) and 

documented by the Historic American 

Engineering Record (1984). This 

distinctive 88' diameter brick structure 

with a wooden cupola is a visible 

and significant landmark in the capital 

city. This rare survivor is one of 14 

$500 



known gasholders in the U.S. and is the 

only one to have its inner workings 

intact. Major roof damage nearly a 

decade ago caused water infiltration 

that has made the vacant and unused 

landmark extremely vulnerable. 

Conway, NH  Conway Village Fire 

District 

This project would address sources of 

inflow and infiltration into aging 

sewer lines to reduce flows within the 

system and ensure sewage is not 

leaking into groundwater. 

$1,000 

Dover, NH  City of Dover Replacement of existing 14-inch or 16-

inch cast iron water mains installed 

in 1880 on Central Avenue that are 

tuberculated and undersized for 

current and future needs. 

$4,800 

Durham, NH  University of New 

Hampshire 

Funds would be used to provide 

combined monitoring of SARS-CoV-2 

biomarkers and per-and polyfluoroalkyl 

substances (PFAS) in campus and 

regional community wastewater 

systems, as well as develop methods to 

extend wastewater surveillance to 

include a wide range of other emerging 

contaminants (e.g., pharmaceuticals, 

antibiotics, personal care products, 

anticonvulsants, insecticides, etc.). 

$1,335 

Exeter, NH  Town of Exeter Upgrade of the Webster Ave sewer 

pump station and and appurtenances 

will provide for greater commercial and 

residential development in the 

sewershed, including the expansion of 

Exeter Hospital. 

$1,040 

Gorham, NH  Appalachian Mountain 

Club 

Franconia Ridge Trail is one of the 

most popular of all the White Mountain 

National Forest trails and is also part of 

the famed Appalachian Trail (AT). 

The trail work would concentrate on 

installing structures to better define 

the trail to keep hikers from veering off 

the path and trampling fragile 

alpine vegetation, of which the East 

Coast has so little. Trail work would 

also focus on installing rock steps and 

water bars to protect the trail from 

further erosion. 

$1,125 



Greenville, NH  Town of Greenville Design and construction of a chemical 

feed facility to achieve compliance 

with a NPDES permit in furtherance of 

State and Federal environmental goals, 

while limiting further economic 

hardship on a community which is 

already facing significant financial 

limitations. 

$750 

Keene, NH  City of Keene Funding would be used to do an 

engineering assessment of the sewer 

force main to determine condition, 

identify weak points/areas at high risk 

of failure and the work to repair these 

areas. 

$325 

Lebanon, NH  City of Lebanon Replacement of a major high pressure, 

1958 cast-iron 12" water main that 

services many businesses and connects 

the water supply from Lebanon to 

West Lebanon. The purpose is to 

provide both domestic and fire 

protection water to a very essential 

business district in the most economical 

way to address the water asset 

deficiencies. 

$2,200 

Lyme, Canaan, 

Hanover, and 

Dorchester, NH 

 U.S. Fish and Wildlife 

Service, Silvio O. 

Conte NFWR 

Funding for this project would support 

federal acquisition of a conservation 

easement by USFWS of more than 

4,092 acres of priority lands in New 

Hampshire from a willing seller (Bear 

Hill Conservancy) as additions to the 

Silvio O. Conte National Fish and 

Wildlife Refuge (Conte Refuge), which 

spans the four-state Connecticut River 

watershed. 

$5,000 

Milan, NH  Nansen Ski Club This federal appropriation will be used 

to help in the preservation of the 

Big Nansen Ski Jump, a historic site 

registered on the National Register of 

Historic Places, in Milan, NH. The Big 

Nansen Ski Jump was once the 

largest ski jump in the world and used 

for several Olympic Trials, including 

the 1938 trials, and other national 

championships. This appropriation will 

be used to address structural issues 

associated with the site’s aging 

infrastructure. 

$1,500 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nashua, NH  City of Nashua Overhaul of deteriorating fish ladder at 

the Jackson Mills Hydroelctric 

project to support the watershed and 

fish habitat. 

$1,000 

Newport, NH  Town of Newport Engineering for preliminary and final 

design, project bidding and selection, 

and construction inspection of the 

wastewater treatment plant upgrade. 

$1,000 

Rochester, NH  City of Rochester The proposed project will provide 

upgrades to the City’s wastewater 

treatment plant septic receiving area 

which are necessary to comply with 

EPA’s Great Bay Total Nitrogen 

General Permit effective February 

2021. Funding for this project will be 

allocated for the engineering design and 

the construction of a modern and user-

friendly system to collect and treat 

waste from septic systems in Rochester, 

NH. The project will protect public 

health and reduce in non-point source 

nitrogen loading to the Great Bay 

watershed by providing a reliable 

means for septage disposal. This 

project is included in the State’s Clean 

Water SRF Intended Use Plan. 

$900 

Rochester, NH  City of Rochester Sewer extension project (Colonial 

Pines) to connect homes currently 

serviced by septic system to city sewer 

service in an area with high 

groundwater and a history of failed 

septic systems. This ongoing work to 

reduce septic systems will reduce 

nitrogen in groundwater and receiving 

water bodies. 

$5,083 

 



 

 



 

Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 

Labor and Health and Human Services Appropriations Bill 
 

Project Location 

 

Recipient Name Project Purpose 

Amount 

Requested 

(in 

thousands) 

Belknap County, NH  Lakes Region 

Community Services 

This congressionally directed spending 

request would assist the Lakes Region 

Community Services, the Area Agency 

for the Lakes Region, with 

implementing an electronic visit 

verification system, billing and 

accounting software and case 

management and scheduling software. 

Several of these updates are required 

as part of a Medicare Corrective Action 

Plan. 

$275 

Berlin, NH  Coos County Family 

Health Services 

Coos County Family Health Services is 

requesting Congressionally Directed 

Spending funds to renovate and retrofit 

a building in downtown Berlin in order 

to expand their safety net dental clinic 

and serve more patients in this 

underserved community. 

$1,500 

Carroll, Coos, Grafton 

and Sullivan Counties, 

NH 

 Northern New 

England Perinatal 

Quality Improvement 

The STONE pilot project would bring 

together Dartmouth-Hitchcock 

physicians and experts to provide 

simulation training for rural emergency 

room and EMS personnel and will also 

utilize tele-medicine capabilities to 

allow rural emergency rooms and EMS 

real-time connections to neonatal 

specialists who can help bedside teams 

with acute care of newborns. 

$192 

Cheshire and 

Hillsborough Counties, 

NH 

 Keene State College Keene State College, in partnership 

with the Monadnock United Way, is 

seeking funds to support initiatives to 

increase both the number and level of 

training for childcare workers, 

including training and professional 

development for current workers. 

The aim of these initiatives is for higher 

retention of employees in the field, 

which will also help to expand 

childcare availability in the Monadnock 

Region. 

$3,000 



Cheshire, Sullivan, 

Grafton, Carroll and 

Coos Counties, NH 

 Families Flourish 

Northeast 

Families Flourish Northeast seeks 

funds to build a state of the 

art residential treatment facility and 

clinical support program for women 

where they can also bring their 

children. Funds would be used to 

renovate and reconfigure a 3-story 

living space in Lebanon to house 14 

women and their children ages 0-12. 

$1,000 

Coos County, NH  Coos Early Childhood 

Task Force 

This congressionally directed spending 

request would devote funds to the Coos 

County Childhood Task Force for the 

purposes of ensuring the sustainability 

of thirteen high-quality childcare 

centers in Coos County by changing the 

financial constructs they currently 

operate under. This will be done by 

creating a Childcare Quality 

Improvement and Sustainability 

Fund, a regional substitute pool and a 

Childcare Scholarship Program. 

$600 

Grafton and Coos 

Counties, NH 

 Littleton Regional 

Healthcare 

Littleton Regional Healthcare has 

requested funds to help 

sustain its Obstetric Care Program and 

maternity ward, the only maternity 

ward still open in Northwestern New 

Hampshire. Funding would be used to 

ensure the continuation of the program 

and to prevent residents of New 

Hampshire from having to travel long 

distances for maternity care. 

$2,000 

Hillsborough County, 

NH 

 Catholic Medical 

Center & Saint 

Anselm College 

Catholic Medical Center (CMC) and 

Saint Anselm College would 

use Congressionally Directed Spending 

funds to build a 13,000sq ft. state-of-

the-art m healthcare simulation facility 

in New Hampshire. CMC and Saint 

Anselm College would renovate 

and build this center on Manchester’s 

West Side. This facility would be used 

for healthcare staff, nursing and 

healthcare students and other 

stakeholders for on the job training, 

representations of real life health care 

events and testing. 

$2,000 



Hillsborough County, 

NH 

 Stepping Stones Stepping Stones has requested 

Congressionally Directed Spending 

funds to help implement more robust 

programming for the homeless youth 

drop-in center it established last year 

in Nashua. They provide basic needs 

such as food, showers, clothes and 

toiletries, but also work with youth to 

obtain necessary documentation like a 

driver’s license or a copy of a 

birth certificate. 

$100 

Littleton, NH  North Country Health 

Consortium 

This congressionally directed spending 

request would assist the North Country 

Health Consortium's efforts to 

strengthen its grants management 

capacity. The Consortium would use 

this one-time allocation of funds to hire 

a grants manager, fund staff training on 

grants research and upgrade accounting 

systems and grant tracking systems. 

$150 

Manchester, NH  Southern New 

Hampshire University 

Funds from this request would be used 

by Southern New Hampshire 

University to establish a Basic Needs 

Center on campus to help students, 

faculty and staff experiencing food 

insecurity. 

$250 

Manchester, NH  Catholic Medical 

Center 

This request aims to improve the space 

where Catholic Medical Center (CMC) 

is currently housing involuntarily 

admitted behavioral health patients 

“boarding” in the emergency 

department while they wait for a 

behavioral health bed to open. 

$500 

Manchester, NH  Dismas Home of New 

Hampshire 

Dismas Home has requested funds to 

help with an outreach campaign to 

recruit participants in their program. 

Dismas Home offers a four-phase 

substance use disorder treatment 

program for previously incarcerated 

women. Due to COVID restrictions at 

jails and prisons, it has been very hard 

for Dismas Home to recruit new 

residents and they have been unable to 

transition existing residents out of the 

home due to delays in the court system. 

These funds would help to keep Dismas 

Home programming afloat with more 

outreach efforts. 

$25 



Manchester, NH  Dartmouth-Hitchcock 

Health 

Dartmouth-Hitchcock is seeking funds 

to expand the Dartmouth-Hitchcock 

Outpatient Clinic in Manchester in 

order to house an expansion of the 

Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth-

Hitchcock (CHaD). 

$1,000 

Manchester and 

Hooksett, NH 

 Southern New 

Hampshire University 

Southern New Hampshire University is 

requesting funds to undertake a 

community needs analysis regarding 

the greatest needs for English language 

instruction for immigrants and refugees 

in Manchester. This analysis will 

inform the university snd help them to 

customize the Intensive English 

Program at the Center for New 

Americans. They would also use funds 

to hire support staff and upgrade the 

Center’s technology and supplies. 

$233 

Manchester and 

Hooksett, NH 

 Southern New 

Hampshire University 

Southern New Hampshire University is 

requesting funds to support a feasibility 

study and community needs assessment 

on advancing postsecondary 

opportunities for incarcerated 

individuals in the state, specifically by 

looking at the efficacy of a hybrid 

college degree program for those 

incarcerated. Funds would be used to 

support staff working on the study, 

program expenses and faculty capacity 

support. 

$170 

Manchester, Concord, 

Laconia and 

Somersworth, NH 

 YWCA NH YWCA NH is seeking funds to enhance 

trauma-informed training for law 

enforcement and first responders to 

ensure they can respond to children 

who have experienced trauma. 

Funds would also be used to strengthen 

ACERT infrastructure, provide more 

ongoing support for traumatized 

families and access to a database for 

closed-loop referrals to services to 

increase the number of children 

experiencing trauma who received 

evidence-based mental health services. 

$750 



Manchester, NH  Safari Youth Club Safari Youth Club has requested funds 

to expand a wrap-around services 

program to 45 families in the 

Manchester area to help facilitate youth 

by helping parents better understand the 

school system, combat COVID vaccine 

hesitancy and connect them to eligible 

services. They would also like to use 

funds to run a summer sports camp 

where they would also teach health 

education including COVID-19. 

$150 

Nashua, NH  Nashua Community 

College 

This request would assist the Nashua 

Community College in purchasing 

updated training aids and equipment for 

a new Aviation Technology Training 

Center at the Manchester Boston 

Regional Airport. Nashua’s Aviation 

Technology Program is the only FAA-

certified program in the state and this 

new space will give the college room to 

expand the program. 

$1,000 

Nashua, NH  City of Nashua, Public 

Health Division 

This congressionally directed spending 

request would support the City of 

Nashua’s Division of Public Health 

Department and Community Services 

in purchasing new equipment and 

supplies for their STD Clinic. 

$25 

New London, NH  Colby-Sawyer College Colby-Sawyer College has requested 

funds to construct a new, state-of-the-

art building for its School of Nursing & 

Health Sciences Program. This program 

has expanded over the last 

few years as Colby-Sawyer has worked 

with Dartmouth-Hitchcock on a five-

year project to expand their 

partnership to address critical 

workforce needs. This project 

will fill a critical need for nursing 

education to ready the next 

generation of nurses. 

$1,500 

Northfield and 

Merrimack County, NH 

 HealthFirst Family 

Health Center 

This project would help HealthFirst 

Family Health Center, a FQHC serving 

NH’s Lakes Region, to renovate 

approximately 5,000 sq. ft. at its facility 

in Franklin. Renovations would 

include a build out of two additional 

provider pods allowing space to expand 

access to primary care and behavioral 

health. It will also enable the center to 

$1,000 



bring Medication Assisted Treatment 

(MAT) services on-site. 

Rockingham County, 

NH 

 One Sky Community 

Services 

One Sky Community Services, one of 

NH’s 10 Area Agencies for those with 

developmental disabilities and 

traumatic brain injuries, would use 

funds to construct a residential facility 

with 24/7 care for 6 individuals with 

developmental disabilities in 

Northwood, NH. 

$1,000 

Statewide, NH  Campus Compact for 

New Hampshire 

This project aims to improve 

completion rates for NH residents who 

have left college without a degree. 

Campus Compact for New Hampshire 

would use funding to hire a coordinator 

who will work on several strategies 

including increasing access to 

resources, promoting reverse transfer 

opportunities, addressing racial and 

ethnic disparities that can lead to drop-

out and establishing relationships with 

local employers to create work 

pathways for non-completers. Funds 

would also be used for pilot projects at 

NH colleges and universities to support 

bringing non-completers back to 

campus. 

$325 

Statewide, NH  Dartmouth-Hitchcock 

Health 

Dartmouth-Hitchcock is requesting 

funds in order to establish the Center 

for Advancing Rural Health to address 

persistent health disparities in rural 

communities. This center would work 

to foster improvements in rural health 

through research,healthcare design, 

education, workforce development & 

community action. 

$448 

Statewide, NH  Community Support 

Network, Inc. 

Community Support Network Inc. 

(CSNI), which represents all of the 

New Hampshire Area Agencies 

working with the developmentally 

disabled community, requests funds to 

develop a training and professional 

development program to enhance New 

Hampshire’s Intensive Treatment 

Services (ITS) workforce. ITS services 

are meant for individuals with 

$500 



developmental disabilities who also 

have high-risk behaviors including 

problematic sexual behaviors, arson or 

aggression towards others. 

Statewide, NH  Early Learning New 

Hampshire 

This congressionally directed spending 

request would support collective efforts 

led by the New Hampshire Child Care 

Advisory Council, the New Hampshire 

Association for the Education of Young 

Children and the State Early Learning 

Alliance of New Hampshire to 

strengthen the core network of 

organizational supports for the 

childcare field in the state. 

$414 

Strafford County, NH  Wentworth-Douglass 

Hospital 

Wentworth-Douglass Hospital would 

use these funds to expand its Care Van 

Program, which assists in helping bring 

patients to medical appointments when 

they have no other means of 

transportation. The Care Van program 

is designated for patients who are 

unable to provide for his or her own 

transportation; have no other regular, 

reliable, and appropriate means of 

transportation, either public or private 

(such as by bus, family members, or 

friends), and; do not have insurance 

that will pay for transportation services 

such as the VA, Medicare, Medicaid, 

Triplink, nor qualify for any other 

transportation service. 

$500 

Sullivan County, NH  Sullivan County This request aims to help Sullivan 

County as it undertakes a renovation of 

the Sullivan County Nursing Home in 

Unity. Sullivan County aims to expand 

the square footage of the campus by 

50%, modernize the campus and update 

plumbing and heating infrastructure. 

$2,000 

Sullivan and Grafton 

Counties, NH 

 TLC Family Resource 

Center 

TLC Family Resource Center aims to 

expand their current services around 

Adverse Childhood Experiences to 

better integrate family strengthening 

and peer recovery strategies that 

address the impact of Substance Use 

Disorder on child outcomes. 

$350 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitefield, NH  Ammonoosuc 

Community Health 

Services 

Ammonoosuc Community Health 

Services (ACHS) would use funds to 

renovate the 2nd floor of the 

organization’s space in Whitefield, NH 

which will allow for increased access to 

Substance Use Disorder, behavioral 

health, nutrition and patient 

navigational services. 

$500 

 



  

 

 

JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 

HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

June 23, 2021 

 

The Honorable Patrick Leahy 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 The Honorable Richard Shelby 

Vice Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Brian Schatz      The Honorable Susan Collins  
Chair         Ranking Member  
Subcommittee on Transportation     Subcommittee on Transportation,  
HUD, and Related Agencies      HUD, and Related Agencies  
Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations  
United States Senate       United States Senate  
Washington, D.C. 20510      Washington, D.C. 20510  
 

 

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chairman Schatz and Ranking Member Collins: 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 

congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 

Transportation, Housing and Urban Development and Related Agencies, consistent with the 

requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 
Jeanne Shaheen 

United States Senator 



Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to the FY 2022 

Transportation Housing and Urban Development Appropriations Bill 
 

Project Location 

 

Recipient Name Project Purpose 

Amount 

Requested 

(in 

thousands) 

Bedford, NH  Bedford Historical 

Society 

This congressionally directed spending 

request would provide funding to 

support the Bedford Historical Society 

(BHS) in its efforts to continue 

rehabilitating the former Stevens-

Buswell School in order to open it as a 

new community center. 

$300 

Bethlehem, NH  Colonial Theatre This congressionally directed spending 

request would fund the installation of 

an heating, ventilation and air 

conditioning (HVAC) system at the 

Colonial Theatre in Bethlehem, New 

Hampshire. 

$100 

Concord and Penacook, 

NH 

 CATCH 

Neighborhood 

Housing 

CATCH is requesting a $250,000 

federal appropriation to cover the 

anticipated unbudgeted COVID-19 

pandemic-related increases in material 

costs. This funding will ensure that the 

Rosemary’s Way residential 

development in Penacook is completed 

on time and as planned, creating 42 

new low-to moderate-income housing 

units in Concord. Rosemary’s Way 

construction is slated to be completed 

in January 2022. This funding will 

enable CATCH to keep Rosemary’s 

Way development on schedule and 

within the current financing structure. 

Concord is in significant need of 

additional affordable housing 

inventory. The vacancy rate for two-

bedroom units in Concord is 1.4 

percent, compared to a regional 

vacancy rate of 5 percent and a national 

rate of 7 percent. At the same time, the 

median gross rent in Concord is $1,262 

–nearly 20 percent higher than it was 

just five years ago. 

$250 



Concord, NH  City of Concord This funding would go toward 

widening the existing piers supporting 

the Loudon Road Bridge in Concord. 

This widening will allow for a sidewalk 

on one side, shoulders on each side for 

bicycle use, a five-lane travel way 

section with a 4-foot median, and a 14-

foot multi use path on the north side of 

the bridge. The project will make 

crossing the river safer for all modes of 

transportation, while alleviating what is 

currently a chokepoint to and from 

downtown and west Concord. The 

bridge improvement will also provide 

the needed infrastructure to link the two 

ends of the proposed Merrimack River 

Greenway Trail, which will provide a 

12 mile multi-purpose paved trail from 

the Pembroke town line to Boscawen. 

$1,000 

Concord, NH  City of Concord Funding for this request will provide 

for the engineering and construction of 

a multi-modal boulevard in order to 

link the Horseshoe Pond Corporate 

Park to downtown Concord. The 

Horseshoe Pond Corporate Park is 

home to dozens of businesses, hundreds 

of employees and the Grappone 

Conference Center. Currently, in order 

to travel from this location ½ miles to 

downtown Concord, one must either 

take I-393 or take a circuitous 2.5 mile 

surface road journey through the NHTI 

campus. Results from a city-

commissioned traffic study show that 

building this boulevard, known as the 

Storrs Street Extension, would relieve 

traffic off North Main Street and 

provide increased access for hundreds 

of cyclists and pedestrians per day. In 

addition, the boulevard itself will 

provide numerous development 

opportunities in adjacent lots and 

restore a currently blighted area of 

Concord. 

$1,000 

Dover, NH  City of Dover This request is for funding to replace 

the decking of the Chestnut Street 

Bridge in Dover. In addition, funding 

would be used to widen the sidewalk 

along the bridge in order to improve 

pedestrian use and allow for proper 

$650 



snow plowing. Smart signal technology 

will also be installed to control the 

crosswalk at the end of the bridge and 

improve safety for pedestrians. 

Dover, NH 

 

 City of Dover Funding this request would provide for 

the complete reconstruction of Central 

Avenue, the main thoroughfare in 

Dover. The project would follow 

“Complete Street” policy guidelines, 

ensuring safety for all road users and 

pedestrians. Specific construction 

would be for road resurfacing, 

stormwater drainage, bicycle and 

pedestrian amenities, intersection 

improvements with lighting and 

intelligent traffic signalization. This 

project will provide improved 

pedestrian and bicycling facilities in 

this area, and improved utility 

connections with new water and 

stormwater infrastructure will improve 

the quality of life and economic vitality 

of the area. 

$2,000 

Dover, NH  City of Dover This congressionally directed spending 

request would provide funding to 

extend a multi-use trail to connect 

Dover Middle and High School with 

local lower income multifamily 

apartments to provide a safe bike/walk 

route to school for local students. 

$650 

Grafton and Coos 

Counties, NH 

 Affordable Housing, 

Education and 

Development, Inc. 

This funding would support AHEAD, a 

nonprofit community development 

corporation based in Littleton, New 

Hampshire, in a project to create up to 

150 newly constructed, affordable 

housing units on a 77-acre, in-town site 

with 29 acres designated for 

conservation and recreational uses and 

up to 17 acres designated for use as the 

site of a new elementary school. 

Funding would be for the acquisition of 

this site and for infrastructure 

development including construction of 

roadways, water and sewer systems and 

underground electrical systems. This 

project would help address the 

significant affordable housing shortage 

in the North Country. 

$970 



Hillsborough and 

Rockingham Counties, 

NH 

 Nashua Soup Kitchen 

& Shelter 

This funding would support the Nashua 

Soup Kitchen and Shelter (NSKS) in 

renovating the old Sacred Heart 

elementary school at 35 Spring St. to 

serve as an emergency shelter and 

permanent housing for individuals 

experiencing homelessness. The shelter 

will provide space for families with 

children, single adult men, and single 

adult women. In addition, 11 units of 

permanent housing for single adults 

will be provided. Emergency childcare 

for families experiencing homelessness, 

healthcare services to be provided by 

the local Community Health Center, 

and job training will all be provided on 

site. 

$900 

Hillsborough and 

Rockingham Counties, 

NH 

 Manchester-Boston 

Regional Airport 

The Manchester-Boston Regional 

Airport (MHT) has undertaken a 

public-private partnership to develop 

up to a 100,000 square-foot air cargo 

facility, with a private developer 

funding the building and related work, 

and MHT funding the aircraft apron, 

taxiway connectors, utility relocation, 

and an access road. The partnership 

leverages private investment to bring 

much needed air cargo capacity and 

high paying jobs to New Hampshire. 

The cost of the Airport’s share of the 

project is significant and, without 

federal assistance, will require the 

Airport to issue bonds to construct the 

apron, which will increase the cost of 

the project and be counterproductive to 

the efforts the Airport has undertaken 

to lower airline operating costs. 

$15,000 

Hillsborough County, 

NH 

 Waypoint This proposed project would fund 

Waypoint’s work in Manchester to 

open the first ever emergency shelter 

and dedicated permanent housing units 

for youth and young adults in NH. 

Opening an emergency shelter and 

permanent housing requires significant 

investment. While Waypoint has 

launched an aggressive fundraising 

campaign and the Manchester Board of 

Mayor and Alderman have approved a 

request from Waypoint for nearly 

$730,000 in Community Improvement 

$771 



Program funding for the shelter, to be 

able to complete this project requires a 

federal appropriation. 

Hooksett, NH  Town of Hooksett Funding provided through this CDS 

request would support the Town of 

Hooksett in expanding its sewer system 

in the west side of the town between 

Exits 10 and 11 of Route 93. The new 

sewer system will allow for increased 

flows for the existing businesses and 

promote development for potential 

businesses requiring higher sewer 

flows. 

$1,500 

Keene, NH  City of Keene The project intends to renovate the City 

of Keene's existing Recreation Center’s 

restrooms to meet ADA requirements, 

improve the Heating Ventilation and 

Air Conditioning (HVAC) systems to 

provide greater energy efficiency 

within the building and improvements 

to the lobby which connects these two 

spaces. 

$334 

Lebanon, NH  City of Lebanon This request would fund renovations of 

a former school building to convert it 

into a Community Center in a 

distressed area of Lebanon, New 

Hampshire. 

$750 

Londonderry, NH  Town of Londonderry Funding provided through this CDS 

request would support the Town of 

Londonderry in their construction of a 

sewer pump station and associated 

infrastructure to provide sanitary sewer 

service for future economic 

development in the area around New 

Hampshire Exit 4A along I-93. 

$1,050 

Manchester, NH  Manchester Housing 

and Redevelopment 

Authority 

This funding would support the 

Manchester Housing and 

Redevelopment Authority (MHRA) in 

conducting pre-development activities 

that will enable the agency to meet its 

due diligence, complete engineering 

and site work design, architectural 

design and bid documents to 

substantially rehabilitate Kelley Falls 

Apartments, a post-WWII public 

housing development in Manchester 

comprised of 132 units. 

$1,000 



Manchester, NH  Victory Women of 

Vision 

Victory Women of Vision (VWV) is a 

Manchester-based nonprofit dedicated 

to helping immigrants and refugees 

resettle in NH. Funding for this project 

would assist VWV in establishing a 

center to centralize their services for 

immigrant populations. These services 

include financial support, access to 

information and communication 

(translation, interpretation) services. 

The center will also have a cultural 

food pantry and serve as a 

community/information center. 

$500 

Merrimack County, NH  City of Concord, 

Community 

Development 

Department 

Funding for this project would go 

toward street improvements of a 1-mile 

stretch of Manchester Street to create a 

three lane section with a dedicated two-

way left turn lane for businesses and 

neighborhood access. Consistent with 

the City’s complete streets policy, a 5-

foot bike shoulder will constructed 

along with a 5-foot paved sidewalk and 

grassed buffer. Right-of-Way to 

accommodate a future five-lane 

roadway, if required in the future, will 

be acquired as part of the project as 

well. Selected water and sewer main 

and service line improvements will also 

be constructed to allow stormwater 

infiltration providing water quality 

improvements and reducing peak 

discharges. The project has been fully 

designed and engineered by the City. 

$1,000 

Nashua, NH  City of Nashua This funding would support 

improvements to Walnut Street in 

Nashua. The Walnut Street “Oval” is 

the result of 1950s urban renewal, and 

has led to a lack of circulation, 

prohibition of vehicular movement, and 

an unsafe situation for pedestrians. This 

project would tighten the impacted 

intersections, reintroduce sidewalks, 

realign the roadways to connect them 

and allow for traffic flow, create new 

intersections, and install signaling. 

Combined, these improvements will 

reintroduce a street grid that allows 

traffic to move efficiently and vastly 

improve pedestrian safety. Early 

conceptual and engineering studies 

$3,000 



have been completed with the design 

phase beginning immediately upon 

receiving funding. 

Nashua, NH  City of Nashua Funding for this request would provide 

necessary, rehabilitative upgrades to the 

Taylor Falls Bridge in Nashua, which 

are intended to prevent a much more 

costly, and more disruptive, complete 

replacement of the deck within the next 

decade. This is a heavily trafficked 

bridge and an important connection 

over the Merrimack River. A disruption 

to travel over this bridge could force 

travelers from communities on both 

sides of the river to travel miles out of 

the way to one of the other crossings to 

the north or south. 

$2,700 

Nashua, NH  City of Nashua This congressionally directed spending 

request would provide funding to 

support efforts to construct a plaza 

around the Nashua Public Library in 

Nashua, New Hampshire. The plaza 

will provide a public gathering space as 

well as areas for sports, public art and 

performances and events. 

$500 

Newport, NH  Town of Newport This congressionally directed spending 

(CDS) project will enable the Parlin 

Field Airport in Newport, New 

Hampshire to completely resurface its 

3,400 ft. runway to ensure continued 

safe, sustainable usage by local 

residents, tourists and businesses. 

$650 

Portsmouth, NH  NH Community Loan 

Fund 

This CDS request would help the NH 

Community Loan Fund provide 

affordable housing for low- and very 

low-income families in Portsmouth. 

Funding would go toward development 

of an existing manufactured housing 

cooperative known as the Woodbury 

Cooperative. Development activities 

would include removing abandoned, 

dilapidated commercial buildings, 

improving water and sewer 

infrastructure, reorienting two 

manufactured homes to improve 

spacing for fire safety, the addition of 

four new affordable homes and the 

$343 



widening of the shared driveway to 

accommodate fire trucks and 

ambulances. 

Statewide, NH  Strafford Regional 

Planning Commission 

(SPRC) 

This request would fund each of the 

nine New Hampshire Regional 

Planning Commissions’ efforts to 

prepare a new regional housing needs 

assessment (RHNA) and update their 

comprehensive plans which were last 

updated in 2015. This statewide update 

of RHNAs by each region will provide 

needed information such as an analysis 

of housing supply and demand, and fair 

share housing calculations that 

communities and agencies require for 

their own planning efforts. 

$950 

Statewide, NH  New Hampshire 

Judicial Branch 

The funds obtained through this request 

would be used to expand the landlord-

tenant mediation pilot program 

statewide so that all New Hampshire 

residents, regardless of location, can 

use mediation. Currently, only 

landlords and tenants who have cases in 

either Concord or Claremont Circuit 

Courts are able to mediate their cases. 

Additional funding will be used to 

expand the capacity of the program so 

that it can be offered in all 31 district 

divisions in New Hampshire. Mediation 

promotes housing stability and 

expanding this program would provide 

tenants and landlords across NH access 

to this useful and stabilizing program. 

$556 

Strafford and 

Rockingham Counties, 

NH 

 Seacoast Family 

Promise 

This CDS request would support the 

development of affordable housing 

facilities in Strafford and Rockingham 

counties to provide permanent 

supportive housing for families with 

children. 

$1,000 

Strafford and 

Rockingham Counties, 

NH 

 Our Place, Inc. The funding from this CDS request will 

allow Our Place to hire an architect to 

consult with in evaluating potential 

properties for purchase and renovation 

that will provide permanent supported 

housing and services to adults with 

developmental disabilities in Seacoast, 

New Hampshire. Our Place will offer a 

$7 



combination of housing choices of one-

and two-bedroom apartments, each 

with their own kitchen and bathroom. 

24-hour support will be available as 

needed and accessibility will be 

maximized across the property. Our 

Place will be built to accommodate 

people with a wide range of support 

needs. The property will have a large 

kitchen for optional group meal prep 

and family-style dining as well as a 

living space. Funding will allow One 

Place to hire an architect, skilled in 

ADA and accessibility, to help the 

organization evaluate potential 

properties suitable for this project. 

Strafford County, NH  Easter Seals of New 

Hampshire, Inc. 

Easterseals will use the funds towards 

building modernization, a modest 

expansion and accessibility 

improvements to the Champlin House 

senior community center. Funds will 

support engineering, architectural 

services and construction of physical 

improvements. Expected outcomes 

would be interior modifications and 

expansion to create larger, more 

spacious program areas, the addition of 

an elevator, upgraded/new bathroom 

facilities, and improvement of meal 

preparation capacity. 

$1,000 

Strafford County, NH  Community Action 

Partnership of 

Strafford County 

This funding would support the 

Community Action Partnership of 

Strafford County (CAPSC) to 

consolidate its separate anti-poverty 

programs within one facility in Dover. 

CAPSC partnered with the Housing 

Partnership to create 42 workforce 

housing units, and CAPSC occupies 

17,000 square feet of commercial space 

on the ground floor with Head Start, 

homeless and housing programs, fuel 

assistance and administrative services. 

Project funding would eliminate 

CAPSC’s mortgage on this property 

and provide additional reductions in 

expenditures on utilities, phone service, 

and technology. The dollars saved 

would be reinvested back into its 

programs and would contribute to the 

$1,000 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

long-term sustainability of the 

organization. 
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